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Dear _________________________________________________________

Congratulations on the birth of your baby _______________________________________.

Childbirth may be a completely new experience for you and it is difficult to be fully prepared even when you have read a great deal and talked to many friends, family and health professionals. While most women wish childbirth to be as natural as possible, for a variety of reasons, a Caesarean Section (CS) becomes necessary. A CS, whether planned or emergency, would have been recommended and performed in the joint interest of mother and baby. 

Because you have just had a CS, you may have questions now or in the future. For example, you may wonder:

1. Why did I need a CS?

2. How might this affect my future pregnancies and childbirth?

The best way to get answers is to ask the midwives and doctors who looked after you. They can check your records for specific details.

It is important that you know that one CS on its own is not often a deciding factor in how your next baby might be born and that most women who have had one CS have a 75% chance (or more) of normal birth in a future pregnancy. 

We would like to encourage you to discuss anything that is not clear about your CS while the experience is still fresh in your mind. Your midwives and doctors would be glad to discuss things while you are in hospital. If you would rather wait, an appointment can be arranged later for you to see your midwife, GP or hospital consultant obstetrician.

Remember:

1. Most women who have had one CS have good prospects of normal childbirth in future so, having a CS this time does not mean you need one in the future. When you get pregnant again, during the antenatal period, your obstetrician will discuss plans and precautions specific to you. 

2. Although most women can plan to have a normal birth, some may be advised to have a planned CS for future babies. If you fall into this group, your obstetrician will discuss it with you. 

3. It is best to discuss any worries as soon as possible, rather than wait until your next pregnancy.

Once again, congratulations


York Hospital Obstetrics & Gynaecology Consultants

